
June 2022 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial 

- Painting and basic maintenance and cleaning is going great.  We have a whole custodial 
staff for the first time in years.  It will last one week before we have another employee 
having surgery.   

-  

Maintenance 

- Kitchen and Bathroom Renovations are progressing nicely.  They are actually ahead of 
schedule. 

- Basic Maintenance and Inspections are being completed on Fire Panels in all buildings. 
- Preschool Playground will be completed the 2nd and 3rd week of July. 

 

Property Acquisition 

- Closing of 778 3rd Ave occurred on 6/22/22. 
- Environmental Studies for 306 Clay St. and 320 Clay St. will be received next week. 

   

School Safety 

- Working with Best Security to repair or replace the Shelter locks on all classroom doors.  
- Discussing methods and protocols for coaches to use when securing the building during 

practices.   

Transportation 

- Bus driver training (8 Hour Update) will be on July 11th. 
- Student Van will be having body work completed the week of July 4th. 
- We are providing bus transportation for the 21st Century at Lincoln for Field Trip 

Thursdays for the next 6 weeks. 
- End of the Year Mileage Report will be completed next Thursday after the last Field Trip 

of the 2021-22 School Year. 

Student Attendance/DPP 

- Current Enrollment is 774 – 413 at LES and 361 at DHS.  We are at 92.12% attendance 
for the year.   93.92% at LES  90.14% at DHS 

-  Following State Reports will be completed and submitted by the end of the week: 
SAAR – Superintendent Annual Attendance Report 
Calendar Report – Amended and Approve 
Safe Schools Report  


